SAFETY, RULES, AND LAWS COMMITTEE MEETING

2/12/24

5:36 pm

In Attendance: Councilman Jon Tharpe, Councilman Richard Feldkamp, Mayor Glenn Ewing, Interim Village Administrator, Bob Lindhorst, Police Chief Eric Williams and Kurtis Boggs, Fire Dept.

- Fire & EMS: Kurtis Boggs brought information forward about performing installation of smoke detectors for residents free of charge. This would be through a Red Cross partnership. Kurtis presented a standard waiver form that is used by the Red Cross. As a group we discussed if the Village would also need to provide an additional waiver. The answer needed clarity and we will have Kelly Snider seek that clarification from our Village Solicitor, Scott Sollmann.
- Jon Tharpe asked Kurtis Boggs if we had current information on purchasing new radios.
 Kurtis responded that the fire department did receive a \$10,000.00 grant and the remaining expense will be \$60,000.00.
- A discussion of the condition and progress of Skippers restaurant was on the agenda but removed due to it being a topic during the previous committee meeting.
- Police Chief, Eric Williams stated that the police department will also need three new radios.
- Richard Feldkamp addressed the topic of campers/recreational vehicles that are being used as place of residence. Kurtis Boggs and Richard Feldkamp stated that they will contact Fema and research Fema guidelines for clarification on the issue.

Meeting was adjourned at 6:10 pm.